
Awards

March 9,2018

Ms. Alison Sayers
Chair for the Regional District of Central Coast
POBox 186

Bella Coola,BC VOT ICQ

Dear Ms. Sayers:

Re: Order of British Columbia ~ 2018 Call for Nominations

The call for nominations for the Order of British Columbia is now open, and we encourage
you to nominate someone for this prestigious honour. We would also be grateful for your
assistance in informing your regional district and stakeholder groups about this opportunity.

An independent Advisory Council chaired by the Chief Justice of British Columbia
considers nominations to the province's highest honour for excellence and outstanding
achievement. Four hundred and eighteen distinguished British Columbians have been
appointed to the Order since 1990.

Nomination forms for the Order are available online or by emailing the Honours and Awards
Secretariat in Victoria at bchonoursandawards@gov.bc.ca. This year completed
nominations must be received by the Secretariat by Monday, April 16,2018. Nominations
received after this date will be considered in 2019.

As well as the Order of B.C., people may nominate individuals for the province's other
honour, the Medal of Good Citizenship. This medal recognizes citizens for their exceptional
long-term service, and contributions to their communities without expectation of
remuneration or reward. The medal reflects their generosity, service, acts of selflessness and
contributions to community life. Nominations are accepted year round and can be found
here.

Your continued support of the provinces' highest honours, the Order of British Columbia
and Medal of Good Citizenship, is very much appreciated.

Yours sincerely,

Lucy Lobmeier
Secretary

Board Meeting
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Call for Nominations

Nomination forms and

eligibility criteria are available at
www.ortlcroJTjc.go v. be. ca.

Order ̂
British Columbia

Honour an

Extraordinary
INDIVIDUALfor their

meaningful contrihutions

Established in I9S9, the Order of British Columiiia

recognizes those who have served with distinction and excelled in

any field that benefits tbe people of B.C. or the world. 'Ihc Order
of British Colnmbia represents the highest form of recognition the

province can e.xtend to its citizens.

Medal

Citizenship

Shoiv a

Generous Person their
contributions are noticed

Launched in 2015, the Meijai, of Good Citizenship

recognizes individuals who h.ave acted in a particularly generous,
kind or sclfle.ss manner for the common good without expectation
of reward. Tire medal reflects their acts of selflessness, generosity,

and service to cornmunitv life at the local or resrionai level.

Nomination forms ami

eligibilitv criteria are available at
www.gov.bc.ca/inciliiloJgoodcitizensTjip.

British
Columbia



Cariboo
Regional .
District ^

OFFICE OF THE CHAIR

Suite D, 180 N Third Avenue, Wliliams Lake, BC V2G 2A4

Tel: 250-392-3351 TP: 1-800-665-1536

Fax: 250-392-2812

File:
7130-16

December 11,2017

Central Coast Regional District
c/o Chair & Board

626 CliflF Street

Box 186

Bella Coola, BCVOTICO

Dear Chair & Board:

Re: Appreciation During Wildfires

■Xr

MAR 01 2016

Central Coast Regional District

On behalf of the Cariboo Regional District Board and staff, I want to extend a heartfelt thank-you
for the work your team did in Bella Coola during the recent wildfires. This plaque does not begin
to convey our appreciation for your generous hospitality and the tremendous efforts you made to
help our residents through the emergency this summer.

Thank you for all you did to support our communities in our time of need.

Yours truly,

Margo Wagner
Chair

t

mTrmnMi
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metrovancouver
SERVICES AND SOLUTIONS FOR A LIVABLE REGION

March 7,2018

Solid Waste Services

Tel. 604 432-6442 Fax 604 451-6180

File: PE-13-01-SW-026

Courtney Kirk, Chief Administrative Officer
Central Coast Regional District
P.O. Box 186

Bella Cooia, BC VOTICO

VIA EMAIL: cao@ccrd-bc.ca

Dear Ms. Kirk:

Re: Central Coast Regional District (CCRD) expression of support for the 6VS81DD Commercial

Waste Hauler Licensing Bylaw No. 307,2017

Thank you for submitting the letter from the Central Coast Regional District Board Chair dated

February 15,2018 addressed to the Minister of Environment and Climate Change Strategy, expressing

your support for the proposed Commercial Waste Hauler Licensing Bylaw. We received the copies

addressed to the Metro Vancouver Board Chair and myself.

Your letter will be shared with the Zero Waste Committee at its upcoming meeting on March 8,2018

and has been published on the Metro Vancouver website as part of the meeting agenda.

Thank you again for supporting the proposed Commercial Waste Hauler Licensing Bylaw. You will be

notified on any status updates related to the initiative as they arise.

Yours truly.

Paul Henderson, P. Eng.

General Manager, Solid Waste Services

PH/Sl/ah

24774474

Board Meeting
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4730 Kingsway, Burnaby, BC, Canada V5H 0C6 j 604-432-6200 j metrovancouver.org

Metro Vancouver Regional District | Greater Vancouver Water District | Greater Vancouver Sewerage and Drainage District { Metro Vancouver Housing Corporation



February 15,2018

Alison Sayere & Board Directore
Central Coast Regional District
Box 186

626 Cliff Street

Bella Coola BC VOT ICQ

CARIBOO

CHILCOTIN
COAST

Dear Ms. Sayers & Board of Directors:

Cariboo Chilcotin Coast Tourism wishes to extend you an invitation to join us at the
Association's 2018 Rural Tourism Summit 'Beyond the Fire'. This event will be taking place
April 13-15,2018 in Williams Lake, British Columbia.

The Summit is open to everyone who has an interest in learning more about the tourism industry,
finding supports for 2017 Wildfire recovery, and hearing about new opportunities.

We hope your busy schedule will allow you to be with us at some point during the event and
look forward to your reply.

Yours truly.

AmV Jhackcr
Chief Executive Officer

Cnriboo Chilcotin Coast roiirisin Association

204-350 liamaitl St. Willisiins Lake, H.C. V20 4'r9
Phone: (250) 392-2226 Toll Prcc: l-«00-()63-5«85 l ax: (250) 392-2838

www.landwithoutlimits.com

Board Meeting
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Wendy Kingsley

From:

Sent:

To:

Subject:

Wendy Kingsley <aa@ccrd-bc.ca>
Thursday. March 22,201812:52 PM

■cao@ccrd-bc.ca'
FW: Motion 167

Courtney, FYI

Wendy Kingsley
Administrative Assistant
Central Coast Regional District
PO Box 186, Bella Coola BC VOT ICG
PH: 250 799-5291 Fax: 250 799-5750

Website: www.ccrd-bc.ca

From: Shannon.Stubbs@parl.gc.ca [mailto:Shannon.Stubbs@parl.gc.ca]
Sent: Thursday, March 22, 2018 11:38 AM
To: Shannon.Stubbs@parl.gc.ca
Subject: Motion 167

Lefrangais suit

Good day,

Board Meeting

MAR 2 9 2018
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As Member of Parliament for Lakeland, I'm tabling Motion 167 in the House of Commons asking the Standing
Committee on Public Safety and National Security to assess crime in rural communities across Canada. I have
included a copy of the motion below:

M-167—Shannon Stubbs—That the Standing Committee on Public Safety and National Security be
instructed to undertake a study on rural crime in Canada and consider factors, including but not
limited to: (i) current rural crime rates and trends; (ii) existing RCMP and other policing resources
and policies In rural, remote, and Indigenous communities, particularly In relation to population
density, policing geographic area, and staff shortages; (ill) current partnerships with provincial and
municipal police; (iv) possible recommendations to improve rural crime prevention and to curb
emerging crime rates, and that the committee report its findings to the House within six months of
the adoption of this motion.

I am concerned with the increasing rural crime rates not only in my home province of Alberta but across the
country. In 2015, police reported crime in Canada increased for the first time in over a decade, and it
increased again in 2016. Canada needs a formalized study in order to reduce rural crime rates and protect
citizens across the country.



We are requesting either a letter or an email of support with a simple 1-2 line statement. I have provided

below a sample of one statement given to us:

Rural crime has become an increasing issue in (PROVINCE) much like most of Canada. As a municipality we
are doing our best to support our community and our neighbors but there are limits to our resources and

authority. We appreciate these concerns being addressed and would like to extend support to Motion-167
(INSERT QUOTE FROM YOUR AREA).

If you would be willing to write a letter of support or make a statement like the one above please send it to

Shannon.Stubbs.A4(5)parl.gc.ca. You can also call my office directly at 613-992-4171 to make a statement
which we can record for you.

Thank you for your consideration and your support.

Sincerely,

Shannon Stubbs

Shadow Minister for Natural Resources

House of Commons / Chambre des communes

Ottawa, ON K1A0A6

TEL/TiL (613)992-4171

FAX/T^LiC (613)996-9011

shannon.stubbs<S)Darl.ec.ca

Bonjour,

A titre de deputee de Lakeland, je depose la motion 167 a la Chambre des communes, demandant au Comite
permanent de la s^curit^ publique et nationale de faire une evaluation de la criminalite dans les
communautes rurales partout au Canada. La motion est la suivante :

M-167—Shannon Stubbs—Que le Comit^ permanent de la securite publique et nationale refoive
instruction d'entreprendre une ̂tude sur la criminalite en milieu rural au Canada et de se pencher
sur les elements suivants, entre autres: (I) les taux et les tendances de la criminality en milieu rural a
I'heure actuelle, (ii) les ressources et les politlques actuelles de la GRC et des autres corps policiers
dans les collectivites rurales, yioignyes et autochtones, en ce qui concerne en particulier la densite
de la population, I'aire geographique relevant du corps policier et les penuries de personnel, (iii) les
partenariats actuals avec les corps policiers provinciaux, municipaux et autochtones, (iv) les mesures
qui pourraient favoriser la prevention du crime et freiner le taux de la criminality, et que le Comity
fasse rapport de ses constatations a la Chambre dans les six mois suivant I'adoption de cette motion.
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_  Coast Regional District
British — — —• — . _ ^ ̂ a

Columbia i-_A LGMA

March 6,2018

RE;- Update on the Working Group on Responsible Conduct

Dear Mayor and Council, Chair and Board and Chief Administrative Officers:

This ietter provides an update on the status of the work being undertaken by the Working Group on Responsible
Conduct {Working Group).

Responsible conduct - which broadly refers to how local government elected officials conduct themselves with
their elected colleagues, with staff, and with the public - continues to be an important topic of interest in
British Coiumbia. In fall 2016, the Working Group was formed to better understand issues related to responsible
conduct and to explore how British Columbia's responsible conduct framework could be further strengthened.
The Working Group is a staff level committee with members from the Union of British Columbia Municipaiities
(UBCM), the Local Government Management Association (LGMA) and the Ministry of Municipai Affairs and
Housing (MAH).

At the 2017 UBCM Convention, UBCM members endorsed a policy paper prepared by the Working Group that
included several recommendations to strengthen British Columbia's responsibie conduct framework.
The Working Group has since been coliaborativeiy working to start implementing the recommendations.

Foundational principles of responsible conduct are now available for use

As its first priority, the Working Group has identified and defined four foundational principles - integrity,
accountability, respect, and leadership and collaboration - that can be used as a resource to guide the conduct
of both individual elected officials and the collective council/board. While the principles are already reflected in
the actions of eiected officiais in communities across British Coiumbia, they will be of real value in enhancing
everyone's shared understanding of expectations around responsibie conduct.

We encourage each of you to use these principles by integrating them into your everyday actions, as weli as
your governments' poiicles and practices, as you see fit. As a start, for instance, there may be value in including
these principles in Information materiais for prospective candidates, and in orientation materiais for when new
councils and boards are elected after October 2018.

Working Group members have begun to integrate the foundational principles into resources, such as education
materiais for the 2018 generai local elections, and will continue to Incorporate them into other guidance
materials as opportunities arise. The LGMA will also be working with its members to determine how the
foundational principles could be further embedded Into other local government documents, such as oaths of
office, procedure bylaws, and existing codes of conduct, in advance of the 2018 eiections.

Board
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Moving towards developing a code of conduct framework

Moving forward, the Working Group will be focusing on deveioping a code of conduct framework - that means
thinking not just about the content of a code of conduct but also about the mechanisms for implementing such a
code.

Deveioping this framework needs to be done thoughtfully and carefully - it will involve a number of important
design choices along the way as important questions are considered about, for example, how a code of conduct
is reviewed and adopted, how a code of conduct is enforced, and what happens if it is breached. We know from
UBCM's and LGMA's consultations with members in spring 2017 that while there is agreement that a code of
conduct framework would be useful in enhancing responsible conduct, there is not yet any consensus on the
specific design for such a framework.

The Working Group will be focusing on developing the content of a "default" or "model" code of conduct -
which could be of real value as new and returning elected officials come together after the October 2018
elections - while starting to identify the many design questions that will need to be answered as the complete
framework is developed, input on this work will be sought from UBCM and LGMA members - specifically about
code of conduct content - in the next few months. For the 2018 UBCM Convention, the Working Group is also
aiming to have prepared a critical path of key questions and considerations for the development of a code of
conduct framework.

We very much appreciate the collaborative work undertaken by the Working Group to date and expect that the
code of conduct framework will be developed thoughtfully, and will lead to an approach that respects the
autonomy of local governments, is supported by elected officials and provides confidence for the public.

We look forward to the Working Group's ongoing collaboration to further strengthen responsible conduct and
support the good governance of local governments in British Columbia.

If you have any questions about the Working Group's activities, please contact any of the member organizations.

Sincerely,

Seiina Robinson

Minister of Municipal Affairs & Housing
LGgovernance@gov.bc.ca

250 387-4020

Wendy Booth

President, UBCM

UBCM(S)UBCM.ca

604 270-8826

Patti Bridal

President, LGMA

office@igma.ca

250 383-7032



Leadership and Collaboration: an ability to
lead, listen to, and positively Influence
others; coming together to create or meet a
common goal through collective efforts.

•  Demonstrate behaviour that builds and inspires
public trust and confidence in local government.

•  Calmly face challenges and provide considered

direction on the issues of the day, while

empowering colleagues and staff to do the same.

• Create space for open expression by others, take

responsibility for one's own actions and

reactions, and accept the decisions of the

majority.

•  Accept that it is the equal responsibility of the

individual elected official, the council/board as a
- collective, the community and stakeholders to

work together to achieve common goals.

•  Be an active participant in ensuring the
foundational principles are followed in all local
government dealings (e.g., including among
elected officials, between council/board

members and staff, with community members,
with other orders of government, in the

decisions of a council/board, and in services and
other activities of the local government).

UBCM
Un«n 61QC

Munietpalitivs

LGMA

British
Columbia

The Working Group on Responsible Conduct is a joint initiative
between the UBCM, LGMA and the Ministry of Municipal
Affairs & Housing. The Group was formed to undertake
collaborative research and policy work around issues of
responsible conduct of local government elected officials.

How do the

principles "fit" with
legal obligations?

it Is the duty of elected officials to

understand and abide by all legal
requirements that apply to elected officials
and local governments\ and nothing in this
document should be interpreted as taking
precedence over such legal obligations.

Local government elected officials should
Interpret the principles described below in
accordance with the responsibilities and
obligations set out in B.C.'s local

government legislation, other applicable
legislation, the common law and the policies
and bylaws of the local government.

%

Many legal obligations apply to elected offidats and local governments,
including but not limited to rules about: ethical standards such as
conflict of interest: open meetings; protecting confidential Information;
workplace safety such as harassment; and expenditure of local
government funds.

Foundational

Principles
Of Responsible

Conduct

li
FOR- B.crs- LOOAL G.bVERNMENTS^

Key Foundational
Principles

0 INTEGRITY

0 ACCOUNTABILITY

0 RESPECT

0 LEADERSHIP &

COLLABORATION

PRODUCED BY THE WORKING GROUP ON

RESPONSIBLE CONDUCT

January 2018



What are foundational

principles?

This document outlines four key

foundational principles - integrity,

accountability, respect, and leadership &
collaboration - to guide the conduct of local
government elected officials in B.C.

The foundational principles provide a basis
for how local government elected officials
fulfill their roles and responsibilities,
including in their relationships with each

other, with local government staff and with
the public.

These principles are intended to guide both
the conduct of individual elected officials and

the collective behaviour of the local

government council or board. The principles

are also meant to guide local governments In

fulfilling their corporate functions and
responsibilities to their communities.

Responsible conduct at all of these levels Is
key to furthering a local government's ability

I to provide good governance to its community.

"The foundational principles provide a basis

for how local government elected officials

fulfill their roles and responsibilities, including

in their relationships with each other, with

local government staff and with the public."

Integrity: being honest and demonstrating
strong ethical principles.

•  Be truthful, honest and open in all dealings.

•  Behave in a manner that promotes public

confidence in local government, including actively

avoiding any perceptions of conflicts of interest,

improper use of office, or unethicai conduct.

•  Uphold the public interest, serving citizens

diligently to make decisions in the best interests of

the community.

•  Ensure alignment between stated values and

actions, including following through on

commitments, engaging in positive communication

with the community, and correcting errors in a

timely, transparent manner.

Accountability: an obligation and

wiilingness to accept responsibility or to

account for one's actions.

•  Be transparent in how an elected official

individually, and a council/board collectively,

conducts business and carries out their duties.

•  Ensure information is accessible, and citizens can

view the process and rationale behind each

decision and action, while protecting

confidentiality where appropriate or necessary.

• Accept and uphold that the council/board is

collectively accountable for local government

decisions, and that individual elected officials are

responsible and accountable for the decisions they

make in fulfilling their roles as council/board

members.

•  Listen to and consider the opinions and needs of

the community in all decision making, and allow

for discourse and feedback.

Respect: having due regard for others'
perspectives, wishes, and rights; displaying

deference^ to the offices^ of local
government, and the role of local
government in community decision making.

• Treat every person, including other members of

councilA)oard, staff and the public, with dignity,

understanding and respect.

•  Show consideration at all times for colleagues and

staff, including by honouring people's values,

beliefs, ideas, roles, contributions and needs.

• Create an environment of trust, including

displaying awareness and sensitivity around

comments and language that may be perceived as

offensive or derogatory.

• Value the role of diverse perspectives and debate

in decision making.

• Act in a way that is respectful of the roles and

responsibilities of the offices of Mayor/Chair and

Councillor/Director.

• Value the distinct roles and responsibilities of local

government staff and the community in local

government considerations and operations, and

commit to foster a positive working relationship

between staff, the public and elected officials.

• Call for and expect respect from the community

towards elected officials and staff, and their roles

and responsibilities within the local government

system.

Displaying deference Is acting In a way that Is respectful of both the
tradition and legacy enshrined In the various local government positions,
as well as their Intended functions.

^ 'Offices'of local government refers to the roles/responslbllltles of the
various roles and positions within the local government system, such as
Mayor, Chair, Councillor or Director.
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INITIATIVE TRUST

February 15,2018

Discovery Coast Music Festival Society
PO Box 858

Bella Coola, BC VOT ICQ

Attention: Caitlin Thompson
Artistic/Executive Director

301 - 1268 Fifth Avenue

Prince George. BC V2L 3L2
Tel: 250-561-2525

Fax: 250-561-2563

info@northerndevelopment.bc.ca
www.northerndevelopnnent.bc.ca

CONFIDENTIAL

RECEIVED

FEB 22 2018

Central Coast Regional District

Dear Ms. Thompson:

Subject: 2018 Bella Coola Music Festival

Fabulous Festivals and Events Program
Northern Development Project Number 5362 50

Thank you for your application to the Fabulous Festivals and Events program. Northern Development is
pleased to advise you that your application has been approved for $5,000.

Please find enclosed the cheque for $2,500. A report for the 2018 Bella Coola Music Festival must be
submitted within 30 days of the festival's completion on Northern Development's reporting form in order
to receive the remaining $2,500. The reporting form can be found at

www.northerndeveloDment.bc.ca/funding-Drograms/capacitv-buildinB/fahiilous-festivals-and-events/.

We wish you every success with your 2018 Bella Coola Music Festival and look forward to seeing the
results have a positive impact on the local economy.

Sincerely,

Joel McKay^
Chief Executive Officer

c: Alison Sayers, Chair, Central Coast Regional District

B uilam q ^
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301 - 1268 Fifth Avenue

Prince George, BC V2L 3L2
Tel: 250-561-2525

Fax: 250-561-2563

lnfo@northerndevelopment.bc.ca
www.northerndevelopment.bc.ca

RECE!VEC

FEB 15 2018

Central Coast Regiona! Dislnr

^ yiorfkm I
^UeueiobMd\

I INITIATIVE TRUST

February 5, 2018

Cariboo Chilcotin Coast Tourism Association

204,350 Barnard Street

Williams Lake, BC V2G119

Attention: Amy Thacker

Chief Executive Officer

Dear Ms. Thacker:

Subject: Great Bear Rainforest Marketing Content Creation

Marketing Initiatives Program

Northern Development Project Number 508150

The Northern Development Initiative Trust Corporation was created by the Province to be a catalyst for
central and northern BC, to grow a strong diversified economy by stimulating sustainable economic
growth through strategic and leveraged investments.

I am pleased to advise you that the Marketing Initiatives application from the Cariboo Chilcotin Coast
Tourism Association for the 'Great Bear Rainforest Marketing Content Creation' project was approved for

a grant up to $20,000 from the Northwest Regional Development Account on January 26,2018.

This approval is open for a period of twelve months from the date of approval, within which we expect all
funding sources to be secured, a contract entered into with Northern Development and the project
commenced. It is important to note that expendltures incurred prior to both parties signing a contract will
not be reimbursed.

We wish you every success in your project and look forward to seeing the results have a positive impact
on the local economy.

Sincerely,

Joel McKay

Chief Executive Officer

c: Courtney Kirk, Chief Administrative Officer, Central Coast Regional District
Alison Sayers, Chair, Central Coast Regional District and Regional Advisor, Northwest Regional
Advisory Committee

Board Meeting
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I INITIATIVE TRUST

February 15,2018

Central Coast Regional District

PO Box 186

Bella Coola, BC VOTICO

Attention: Chair Aiison Sayers

Dear Chair Sayers:

301 - 1268 Fifth Avenue

Prince George, BC V2L 3L2
Tel: 250-561-2525

Fax; 250-561-2563

info@northerndevelopnftent.bc.ca

www.northerndevelopment.bc.ca

CONFIDENTIAL

RECEIVED

FEB 22 2018

Centra! Coast Regional Oistric!

Subject: Beiia Coola Airport Development

Economic Diversification Infrastructure Program

Northern Development Project Number 4707 50

We are pleased to enclose our cheque in the amount of $14,235.32 which represents the second grant
disbursement for the Bella Coola Airport Development project.

Please don't hesitate to contact us should you require additional information. Thank you and we wish
you every success with your project and look forward to seeing the results have a very positive impact on

the local economy.

Sincerely,

Joel McKay

Chief Executive Officer

c: Courtney Kirk, Chief Administrative Officer, Central Coast Regional District
✓bonna Mikkelson, Chief Financial Officer, Central Coast Regional District

Ken Mcllwain, Operations Manager, Central Coast Regional District

Board Meeting
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February 9,2018

Central Coast Regional District
PO Box 186

Bella Coola, BC VOT ICG

Attention: Chair Alison Sayers

Dear Chair Sayers:

Subject: 2018 Grant Writing Support Funding
Northern Development Project Number 5373 20

301 - 1268 Fifth Avenue

Prince George, BC V2L 3L2
Tel: 250-561-2525

Fax: 250-561-2563

info0northerndevelopnnent.bc.ca
wvwv.northerndevelopment.bc.ca

RECEIVED

FEB 22 2018

Central Coast Regional District

The Northern Development Initiative Trust board appreciates your interest and application to the 2018
Grant Writing Support program. The purpose of this funding is to provide grant writing support for priority
community projects and to provide assistance to non-profits and First Nations located in or near your
community. We are pleased to advise you that your application has been approved for a rebate grant of
up to $8,000 toward a community grant writing position, pending your notification to Northern
Development of the person hired in this position. This position should be filled by a local candidate with
the writing skills to meet the requirements of the program. We look forward to receiving the name of
your 2018 grant writer at your earliest convenience. Northern Development is flexible as to when you
contract or hire these services during 2018.

The Central Coast Regional District must submit a completed Grant Writing Support program reporting
form which can be found on Northern Development's website at
http://www.northerndevelooment.bc.ca/fundinB-Drograms/caDacitv-building/grant-writing-suDDort/.
This report must verify a minimum of $10,500 in wages or contract payments, a minimum of 400 hours
spent on grant writing services, and a minimum of $200,000 of grant applications during the approved
calendar year. The minimum requirements must be met in order for Northern Development to issue the
full $8,000 rebate. Complete reporting is required prior to February 28, 2019.

The Northern Deveiopment Board wants to see the Central Coast Regional District reach its economic
potential and we look forward to being a partner in that endeavor.

Sincerely,

Joel McKay

Chief ExecirfJve Officer

Courtney Kirk, Chief Administrative Officer, Central Coast Regional District
Bridget Horel, Community Economic Development Officer, Central Coast Regional District
OoVsirvo.

Board Meeting
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February 20,2018

Central Coast Regional District

PO Box 186

Bella Coola, BC VOTICO

301 - 1268 Fifth Avenue

Prince George. BC V2L 3L2
Tel: 250-561-2525

Fax: 250-561-2563

infG@northerndevelopment.bc.ca

www.northerndevelopment.bc.ca

"^sntrai -

Attention: Chair Alison Sayers

Dear Chair Sayers:

Subject: 2018 Economic Development Capacity Building

Northern Development Project Number 5370 20

Thank you for your application to the 2018 Economic Deveiopment Capacity Building program. Northern
Development is pleased to advise you that your application has been approved up to $50,000 to support
your community in its efforts to develop the local and regional economy.

Funding under the 2018 Economic Development Capacity Building program is provided as a
reimbursement upon Northern Development's receipt of reporting documents. Complete reporting is
required prior to February 28, 2019. Reporting must include a completed Economic Development
Capacity Building program reporting form which can be found on Northern Development's website at
www.northerndeveloDment.bc.ca/funding-Drograms/capacitv-building/economic-develoDment-

capacitv-building/.

The Northern Development Board wants to see the Central Coast Regional District reach its economic
potential and we look forward to being a partner in that endeavor.

Sincerely,

Joel McKay

Chief Execqt^e Officer

c: Courtney Kirk, Chief Administrative Officer, Central Coast Regional District

Board Meeting
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INITIATIVE TRUST

301 - 1268 Fifth Avenue

Prince George. BC V2L 3L2
Tel: 250-561-2525

Fax: 250-561-2563

info@northerndevelopnient.bc.ca

www.northerndevelopment.bc.ca

CONFIDENTIAL

March 6,2018

Central Coast Regional District

PO Box 186

Bella Coola, BC VOT ICQ

Attention: Chair Alison Sayers

Dear Chair Sayers:

Subject: Economic Development Capacity Building Funding - 2017

Northern Development Project Number 4708 20

We have received your reporting in support of your application for funding under the 2017 Annual
Economic Development Capacity Building program for municipalities and regional districts within the
Northern Development area.

The Northern Development Initiative Trust is very pleased to be able to support your community in its
efforts to develop the local and regional economy through increased economic development capacity.

Enclosed is our cheque in the amount of $50,000 which represents a grant towards activities in support
of your 2017 economic development budget.

Please don't hesitate to contact us should you require additional information. Thank you for submitting
the Central Coast Regional District's report on the 2017 Annual Economic Development Capacity Building
program.

Sincerely,

Joel McKay

Chief Executive Officer

c: Courtney Kirk, Chief Administrative Officer, Central Coast Regional District
Bridget Horel, Community Economic Development Officer, Central Coast Regional District
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Union of BC
Munidparrttos

March 1,2018

Chair Alison Sayers and Board Members
Central Coast Regional District
Box 186

Bella Coola, BC V0T1CD

Dear Chair and Board Members:

Re: UBCM Membership

received

MAR 13 2018

Central Coast Regional District

I am writingjo invite Central Coast Regional District to renew its membership with the Union of B.C.
Municipalities (UBCM).

UBCM has served as the voice for local government in British Columbia since 1905. Created by
local government to serve local government, our policy-based, non-partisan approach to advocacy
has made us the recognized voice for B.C. communities.

Over the past year we have taken a leading role in areas as diverse as cannabis legalization, housing
policy and responsible conduct. We have also continued to advocate for a stronger, integrated
response to the opioid crisis and a place at the table for local government In the design of new
infrastructure programs. 2018 will provide new challenges and opportunities to advance the agenda
on these and other Issues shared in common by our membership.

Our credibility as an organization Is grounded in strong local government support. In 2017 we
celebrated the 39th consecutive year that 100% of B.C. local governments have chosen to be
members of UBCM. Through the renewal membership by your Board, our aim is to maintain the
same level of support from B.C. communities for 2018.

It has been an honour to work on your behalf this past year. If you have any questions or comments
about our work, please contact me.

Yours truly.

Wendy Booth, President
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BC
SALMON FARMERS

ASSOCIATION

Director Alison Sayers

626 Cliff Street, Box 186

Bella Coola, 80 VOT 100

March 8,2018

Dear Director Alison Sayers,

HAR 1 3 2018

Central Coast Regional District

On behalf of the BO Salmon Farmers Association, please accept a copy of our third annual

Sustainability Progress Report and a powerful document developed through engagement with the

hard-working women and men engaged in aquaculture and supporting businesses titled Voices of
BC's Salmon Farming Community.

We thought it would be important for you to have this important information on our sector as you

consider resolutions at the upcoming Association of Vancouver Island and Coastal Communities

annual convention In Victoria. We understand there will be two resolutions before delegates

regarding the future management of salmon aquaculture In B.C.

Our members are deeply committed to community, transparency and building a greater level of trust
with the public. Within the Sustainability Progress Report you will learn how B.O.'s salmon farmers
have invested tremendously In their business and through innovation have rapidly advanced
practices, resulting improvements In environmental performance.

Farmers raising salmon In B.C. have made great strides In the area of third-party certifications and
recommendations. B.C. is now the world's only farming region to have all farm-raised Atlantic salmon

recommended as a "good alternative" by the Monterey Bay Aquarium Seafood Watch Program. In
addition, 40% of active Atlantic salmon farms have achieved the Aquaculture Stewardship Council's

(ASC) salmon standard, and continue to move towards the Industry's commitment of being 100%

ASC certified by 2020.

B.C. farm-raised salmon is the province's most valued seafood product and agricultural export. It
supports over 6,600 jobs and generates more than $1.5 billion towards the provincial economy.

Thank you for taking the time to learn about our industry, we are available anytime for questions that
may arise.

Jeremy Dunn, Executive Director

BC Salmon Farmers Association
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The Coast Sustainability Trust II
Eric van Soeren, Trustee

730 Walker's Hook Road

Salt Spring Island, B.C. V8K INS

Phone: 250-537-1533

Cell: 250-526-0533

Fax: 250-537-1534

Email: eric@vansoeren.net
www.coastsustainabilitytrust.com

March 1,2018

Travis Hall, Director
Central Coast Regional District
PO Box 186

Bella Coola, BC
VOT ICO

RECEIVED

MAR 12 2018

Central Coast Regional District

Dear Travis Hall,

Re: The Coast Sustainability Trust II (CSTII) - 2017 Annual Report

Enclosed for your information is a copy of the CST II - 2017 Annual Report.

Thank you for your continued support and involvement in the CST II. Please feel free to contact
me if you would like to discuss anything in the report or the CST II in general.

Yours truly.

Eric van Soeren

Trustee

end.
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